All-women activist group plan secret direct action to protest cuts to domestic violence services

01.05.2015

•	Sisters Uncut is a women-only direct action group
•	400 women expected to attend central London protest
•	Protest warns governments not to cut domestic violence services

Contact: Lucy Strange - 07791 500099 
Email: sistersuncut@gmail.com

All-women activist group Sisters Uncut are taking to the streets on Monday 4th May to protest cuts to domestic violence services.

The group plan a direct action stunt in central London to publicly warn the next government and local authorities to stop the brutal austerity programme that has hit women hardest. 

The organisers expect over 500 women to assemble outside City Hall, central London, to commemorate women murdered by violent partners and family members. This will be followed by a direct action.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]The protest falls just three days after May Day, reflecting Sisters’ links with the labour movement. Under austerity, specialist services have lost funding and highly qualified workers have had wages cut or lost their jobs. Domestic violence services have been handed over to agencies that run them on a shoestring. Both women’s safety and the value of women’s labour has been eroded and undermined by the cuts.

Smallest organisations have been the worst hit: among those with local authority funding of less than £20,000, the average cut was 70%. For those receiving over £100,000, the average cut was 29% (1)

31% of local authority funding to the domestic violence and sexual abuse sector was cut between 2010 and 2012. (2)

The most drastic cuts have been to the most marginalised groups – between 2010 and 2014, 32 specialist refuges were closed. (3)

Sisters Uncut believe that austerity is unfair, austerity is sexist, and austerity doesn’t work. With 2 women a week murdered by a partner or ex-partner in the UK, now more than ever we need guaranteed funding for services that can help women to live free from violence.

Quotes

Joanna, is a survivor attending the protest, she fled an abusive relationship 5 years ago and says: “I genuinely believe that without a domestic violence support worker I would be dead - I was lucky - there was someone on the phone who knew what to say, who believed in me and who gave me time to work out what I wanted. I’m protesting because everyone should be allowed access and support from people who understand.”

Rachel, a domestic violence worker who plans to attend says: “I’ve seen first hand both the life-saving impact of specialist domestic violence services, and the enormous strain on the staff when funding is cut. In order to prevent further compromise to these services, we need adequate funding now”
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